
FROM THE DESK OF 

THE BELIVEAU FAMILY 

March 18, 2025 

Dear Friends, 

The past three months have been busy. Perhaps that’s why it feels as though we blinked 

and they disappeared.  

This winter we enjoyed our annual winter revival services, couple’s brunch, men’s 

breakfasts, ladies Bible studies, and I (Shawn) volunteered for a community event as a 

way to connect with people.  

Now we’re preparing for the Easter season and are praying we can reach new people for 

Christ. Instead of doing a mailing and canvassing, we are attempting to invite our 

neighbours to church - to literally go across the street and begin getting to know our 

neighbours and showing the love of Christ to them. So, our reach will be smaller in 

scope but more personal and relational. Would you join us in praying that the Lord will 

open the hearts of our neighbours and enable us to begin reaching those closest to us 

for Christ?  

We would also be very grateful for your prayers in other matters. We are in need of more 

labourers, specifically a Sunday school teacher. We still have several people who attend 

church who have not been saved and others need to take the next step in their walk with 

God. And we are hosting a ladies retreat in a few weeks. 

As we press on for the Lord, we do so encouraged and grateful. We’re encouraged by 

the promise of God that His Word will accomplish His work (Isaiah 55). We are thankful 

for what God is doing and remain grateful for your continued partnership with us in this 

work.  

Encouraged & Grateful, 

Shawn & Leslie Beliveau 

Phil. 1:3 
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